
Agenda Report 

TO: CITY COUNCIL Date: JANUARY 14,2008 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: GRANT OF A PERMANENT EASEMENT AND TEMPORARY 
CONSTRUCTION EASEMENT OF ClTY PROPERTY (ASSESSOR'S 
PARCEL NO. 5821-020-902) TO THE ClTY OF LA CANADA FLINTRIDGE 
FOR STREET PURPOSES ALONG HIGHLAND DRIVE 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council adopt a resolution approving and granting a 
proposed easement dedication and temporary construction easement on City of 
Pasadena property to the City of La Canada Flintridge for street and retaining wall 
purposes along Highland Drive. 

BACKGROUND 

The City of La Canada Flintridge has requested an easement dedication and temporary 
construction easement on City of Pasadena property (Assessor's Parcel No. 5821 -020- 
902) located along Highland Drive at Berkshire Avenue, to repair damage to the slope 
that occurred during the 2005 Winter rain storms. The City of La Canada Flintridge plans 
to fund and construct a retaining wall and place backfill to support the existing street 
pavement in Highland Drive. The City boundary between Pasadena and La Canada 
Flintridge is located adjacent to subject parcel. Pasadena residents frequently use 
Highland Drive to travel between La Canada Flintridge and Pasadena, and to access the 
Foothill Freeway (Interstate 21 0). In addition, it is important that the subject repairs be 
made to protect public safety. The City of Pasadena is proposing to offer the grant of 
easement for street purposes at no cost to the City of La Canada Flintridge, and has 
processed and submitted the easement documents. 

The proposed easement document has been prepared by a licensed surveyor, reviewed 
by the City Attorney's office, and is now ready for approval by the City Council prior to 
being executed. The property included in the proposed easement is legally described in 
text and is graphically shown on the attached Department of Public Works Drawing No. 
5781 , Exhibits A and B. 
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FISCAL IMPACT 

No revenue will be generated by the approval of the dedication. The grant of easement 
will provide a public benefit to the citizens of Pasadena as Highland Drive is a main 
connection between the two cities, and provides freeway access to residents of the 
northwest portion of the City. The City of La Canada Flintridge has paid all costs required 
for preparing and processing the easement. 

Respectfully submitted, 

J--g&& 
BERNARD K. MELEKIAN 
City Manager 

A .  
f ionnie L. Hopkins 

C 
principal Engineer 

Department of Public Works 










